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Nourish Scotland response to Scottish Government proposals for future place in Europe

More Europe, better food 

Today the Scottish government publishes its proposals to keep Scotland as close to Europe as possible.  Nourish Scotland fully supports the government’s approach.

Of course it’s better for our farmers and food producers to stay part of the largest single market in the world.  It’s better for our food and farming businesses to be able to attract staff from across Europe as equal citizens.  

It’s better if our universities can continue to attract students because we are seen as an open and inclusive society.  And we do better science as part of Europe-wide collaborations like Horizon 2020.

Scotland’s food and drink industry will do better if we stay close to Europe.  But the social and environmental protections provided by EU law are just as important.  Regulation which ensures cleaner water, cleaner air and better working conditions is not a burden but a building block of innovation. 

So what about the Common Agricultural Policy? If Scotland ends up in the EEA and outside the CAP it could do worse than borrow some ideas from Norway about how to support rural communities and sustainable agriculture – though they do spend three times as much on farm subsidies, and operate high import tariffs.  At the other end of the spectrum we could end up in a British Agricultural Policy with less devolved power than now.

On balance, though, the deeply flawed CAP is a small price to pay for staying close to Europe.  And even within the CAP, Scottish Government could do more to align agricultural support with wider public goods.

It’s important to remember too that Europe is a club, not a shop. Scotland has an important contribution to make, not least in food where its innovative, cross-cutting approach is being held up as a model for a future Common Food Policy. 

Ends

Nourish Scotland is a civil society organisation working for a fairer and more sustainable food system in Scotland. 

The Scottish Government’s proposals can be found here

Media enquiries: Pete Ritchie, director
07794 610148
pete@nourishscotland.org.,uk
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